JUN 0 5 2025

City of Douglas City Clerk's Office

June 4, 2025



Mayor Jose Grijalva City of Douglas 425 E. 10th Street Douglas, AZ 85607

Dear Mr. Mayor:

Due to a recent notice from the Tucson Food Bank, I am requesting emergency funding for the local Douglas Food Bank to address the needs of our community. Most recently, Walmart's local contributions have been less than 100 pounds of food. This has caused us to run out of food, unable to provide for the citizens that showed up for the distribution. We have had as many as 600 people attend the commodities at the Food City Parking lot sponsored by the Douglas Food Bank on the first and second Monday of the month. With no support of the Tucson Food Bank and their contract affiliates, our citizens will be left needing.

We are investigating the recent issues/complaints reported to the Tucson Food Bank and feel confident of a positive resolution in the near future. Thank you for your attention on this urgent situation community issue.

Respectfully,

Aimbres

Javier (Shorty) Fimbres

President of the Board of Directors

Douglas Food Bank

/lmd

Douglas Area Food Bank Inc. P.O. Box 1546 660 G Avenue Douglas, AZ 85608 (520) 364-4170 Fax. (520) 364-6322